
 
8 May 2025 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

The Summer 2025 exams are here! 

With the exams now under way I am writing to you with some key information for Year 11 students. 

●​ When there is a morning exam breakfast of toast and/or fruit will be available free of charge. 

●​ Details of exam warm ups are in the Year 11 exam timetable booklets (attached to this email). 

●​ Students must not take any watches or electronics into an exam e.g. mobile, ear phones. These can 

be left in bags outside the sports hall or with our exams team (if the exam is in a small room) and 

collected after the exam. 

●​ Students should check their seat details prior to the day of their exam (these are shown in Arbor).  

●​ Please remind your child to visit the toilet prior to their exams. If they need to use the toilet during 

an exam, this is valuable time they will lose when they could be gaining marks. Too frequent use 

during exams may require our Exams Team to inform the exam boards if there is no medical reason 

on record for your child.  

Leavers Assembly 

On Friday 23rd May we have planned a leavers assembly for our Year 11 students in the afternoon. This 

is due to finish when the school day ends at 3.10pm, students can then make their own way home as 

usual.  Students must attend school in their correct uniform.  There will be an opportunity for shirt 

signing prior to the assembly.   

Exam leave starts on Monday 9th June. Until then students must attend school each day in their correct 

uniform, ensuring this has no writing on.  After this date they only need to attend exams and scheduled 

warm up sessions.  

If you would like to make a donation towards our Year 11 leavers event, please do so through your child’s 

Arbor account.  All donations will help towards decorations and refreshments to provide our Year 11s 

with an unforgettable send off.  This can be found in the Arbor School Shop entitled “A £1/ £5 / £10 Year 

11 Leavers Assembly Donation”. 

May I take this opportunity to wish each and every one of our Year 11 students a big GOOD LUCK for 

their exams, it has been an absolute pleasure working with them. Also, thank you for your continued  

support and encouragement.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Miss Taz Johal 

Assistant Headteacher 

 


